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4044              Bulletin                      06 April, 2018 
 
1. APPOINTMENTS 

The following appointments have been made: 
 
a. Centre for Drug Discovery,                              

Development Production (CDDDP) 
Prof. O.A. Itiola                   -           Director, with effect from 20 November, 2017.  
Department of Pharmaceutics    
and Industrial Pharmacy 

 
b. Mellanby Hall 

Mr. O.A. Okeowo                         -           Assistant Warden, with effect from 15  
Admission Office (Undergraduate)  November 2017 for a period of two years. 
 

2. BENEFACTIONS: 
 

The University acknowledges with thanks the benefactions from: 
a. The benefactors, c/o Head, Department of Physiology, University of Ibadan, Ibadan. 

Donation of the following items/cash to the Department of Physiology, University of Ibadan, 
Ibadan: 
 

S/N Items Amount(N) 

1 AMA DREY Lifesaving Foundation – two water tanks plus 
overhead iron tower 

 
230,500.00 

2 Dr. Olabode Ladipo (Alumnus of the Department) 20,000.00 

3 Dr. T.A. Lawal Department of Surgery, University College 
Hospital, Ibadan 

 
30,000.00 

4 Mr. Adewale Ibrahim (Alumnus of the Department) 50,000.00 

5 Dr. Wale Obembe (Copybay Nig. Ltd.) 20,000.00 

6 Dr. N.S. Etukudoh (Alumnus) 100,000.00 

7 Alhaji (Chief) Fatai Gbolagade Adisa Atilola 250,000.00 

8 Professor Ayotunde Ogunseyinde (Department of Radiology)   50,000.00 

9 Faculty of Clinical Sciences, College of Medicine, University of 
Ibadan 

 
10,000.00 

10 Dr. Olufadekemi T. Kunle-Alabi, Department of Physiology 10,000.00 

11 Dr. Opeyemi O. Akindele, Department of Physiology 10,000.00 

12 Ms Blessing I. Ijegbai, Secretary, Department of Physiology 2,000.00 

 
b.  Alumni Graduating Set of 1987, Department of Mechanical Engineering, University of 

Ibadan, Ibadan. 
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Donation of ten (10) High Computing Desktop Computers including a server to the Department of 
Mechanical Engineering, University of Ibadan, Ibadan.  

 
c. Emeritus Professor Godwin S. Sogolo, Department of Philosophy, University of Ibadan, 

Ibadan. 
Donation of the sum of One Hundred Thousand Naira (₦100,000.00) only towards the publication 
of African Philosophical Inquiry, the official journal of the Department. 

 
 

d.  Most Reverend Felix Ajakaye, Bishop of the Catholic Diocese of Ekiti. 
Donation of two (2) copies of the book entitled “Beyond Ideas” to the Department of Philosophy, 
Faculty of Arts, University of Ibadan, Ibadan. 

 
e. Professor Polycarp Ikuenobe, Department of Philosophy, Kent State University, Kent, USA. 

Donation of one hundred and twenty-eight (128) relevant books in Philosophy to the Department of 
Philosophy, Faculty of Arts, University of Ibadan, Ibadan. 
 

f.  Mr. Godfrey Udeh, c/o Head, Department of Guidance and Counselling, Faculty of 
Education, University of Ibadan, Ibadan. 
Donation of the sum of fifty thousand naira (N50,000.00) only towards the refurbishment of the 
Departmental Multipurpose Room, Department of Guidance and Counselling, Faculty of Education, 
University of Ibadan, Ibadan. 

 
g. Miss Iyanuoluwa KOLAWOLE (NYSC/OY/16B/4163) who served with the Department of 

Microbiology, Faculty of Science, University of Ibadan, Ibadan. 
Donation of a directional signpost as part of her Community Development Service (CDS) project to 
the Department of Microbiology, Faculty of Science, University of Ibadan, Ibadan. 
. 

3. HONOURS AND DISTINCTIONS 
 
a. NOMINATION TO THE GOVERNING BOARD OF THE NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF SPORT 

 
Dr. I.A. Salami, a lecturer in the Department of Kinetic and Health Education, Faculty of Education 
has been nominated for mentoring of the Governing Board of National Institute of Sports. He 
represents the Nigeria Football Coaches Association on the Board. 

 
4. RECOMMENDATION FOR THE APPOINTMENT OF EMERITUS PROFESSORS 
 

Consequent to Senate’s approval of the new guideline for the appointment of Emeritus Professors 
on 19th March 2018, recommendation(s) is/are therefore requested from various Faculties. 
  
Please note the procedure for nomination as contained in “1a” which states that “the process 
should start from the candidates’ Department and the decision must be unanimous”.  
 
Please check the new Guideline on the University website for detailed information. The 
recommendation(s) should be submitted on or before June 18, 2018. 

 
5.   COURTESY VISITS 

a.  A team from Jilin Railway Technology College, China paid a courtesy visit to the Vice-Chancellor, 
Prof. A.I. Olayinka, FAS, on Tuesday, 28 November, 2017, in his office. The purpose of the visit 



PUBLISHED BY THE DIRECTORATE OF PUBLIC COMMUNICATION, OFFICE OF THE VICE-CHANCELLOR Page 3 

 

was to express the collective desire to collaborate with the University of Ibadan and to sign a 
Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) with the institution. The team was led by the Deputy 
Director, Federal Ministry of Transportation, Mr. Zubairu M. Abdullahi. Other members of the team 
were the President, Jilin Railway College, Cao Bing Zhi; Chief Coordinator, CCECC Nigeria 
Limited, Kevin Liu; Kang Xiang Kun; Projects Civil Engineer, Federal Ministry of Transportation, 
Engr Hamza Usman; District Public Relation Officer, Nigeria Railway Corporation, Mr. Callistus 
Unyimadu and the Railway District Manager (West), Nigeria Railway Corporation, Mr. Akinwale B. 
Akintola. Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Administration), Prof A.E. 
Aiyelari; Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Academic), Prof A.A. Aderinto and the Director, Directorate of 
Public Communication, Mr. O.M. Oladejo. 

 
b.  The Management of Precious Cornerstone University, Ibadan paid a courtesy visit to the Vice 

Chancellor, Prof. A.I. Olayinka FAS, on Monday, 12 February, 2018, in his office. The purpose of 
the visit was to inform the Vice-Chancellor of the choice of the University of Ibadan by the National 
Universities Commission, as the mentor of the newly approved University, Precious Cornerstone 
University, Ibadan, established by Christ Life Church, Sword of the Spirit Ministries. The team was 
led by the Presiding Bishop, Christ Life Church, Bishop Francis Wale Oke. Other members of the 
team were the wife of the Presiding Bishop, Revd. Dr. Victoria Tokunbo Oke; Chairman, Board of 
Trustees, Major Gen. Oladayo Popoola (Rtd); Members of the Board of Trustees: Deacon P.A. 
Adeniran, Prof Ben O. Enimkpe; Chairman of Council, Dr. Bayo Adegoke; Chairman, Prof Timothy 
O. Adejumo; Bishop Oladapo Ogunsola; Bishop Abiodun Adeniji; Dr. Sola Ajibulu; Engr Kehinde 
Ajibola; Prof Arinpe G. Adejumo; Prof Alunwale Cohen; Pastor Motunrayo Adeyanju; Mr. Temitope 
Olotu; Pastor Isaac Oke and Pastor Olabisi Adetifa. Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice-
Chancellor (Administration), Prof E.A. Aiyelari; Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Academic), Prof A.A. 
Aderinto; Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Research, Innovation and Strategic Partnerships), Prof Olanike 
K. Adeyemo; University Librarian, Dr. Helen O. Komolafe-Opadeji; Dean of Students, Prof. A.T.P. 
Ajuwape; Director of Special Duties, Prof O.M. Oyewola; Dean, The Postgraduate School, Prof 
J.O. Babalola; Dean, Faculty of Arts, Prof A.B. Dasylva; Dean, Basic Medical Sciences, Prof O. 
Ademowo; Dean, Pharmacy, Prof Oluwatoyin A. Odeku; Dean, Renewal Natural Resources, Prof 
Bamidele Omitoyin; Dean, Veterinary Medicine, Prof James O. Olopade; Dean, Clinical Sciences, 
Prof A.O. Malomo; Dean, The Social Sciences, Prof A.S. Jegede; Dean, Faculty of Education, Prof 
J.A. Ademokoya; Dean, Faculty of Technology, Prof Kolawole Ogedengbe and the Director, 
Directorate of Public Communication, Mr. O.M. Oladejo.   

 
c.  A team of Committee of Border Regions with the Institute of Peace and Strategic Studies (IPSS), 

paid a courtesy call on to the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. A.I. Olayinka FAS, ably represented by the 
Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Administration), Prof E.A. Aiyelari on Thursday, 01 March, 2018, in his 
office. The visit was part of the activities lined up for the First Nigeria International Conference of 
Committee of Border Regions in Transition, which will be held in University of Ibadan. The team 
was led by Prof T.A. Akanji, Institute of Peace and Strategic Studies (IPSS). Other members of his 
team were Prof L.B. Ayeleru, Department of European Studies; Dr. W.A. Eselebu, Institute of 
Peace and Strategic Studies; Cecilia Ogunsusi, Institute of Peace and Strategic Studies; Prof 
Tossors M. Rogatien, University of Abomey-Calavi, Benin Republic; Prof Francois Agboigba, 
University of Abomey-Calavi, Benin Republic; Prof Nelly Kelome,  University of Abomey-Calavi, 
Benin Republic; Dr. Sossou K. Benoit, University of Abomey-Calavi, Benin Republic; Dr. Wiefrid 
Ahovansou, University of Abomey-Calavi, Benin Republic; Assistant Commissioner of Police David 
Iloyanomon, Nigeria Police Force; Dr. Okechukwu R. Oji, National Boundary Commission; Mrs. 
Tayo Odumosu, Border Communities Development Agency; Mr. Bala Ugah, Border Communities 
Development Agency; Mr. Madaki Hassan Kato, Ministry of Foreign Affairs; Mr. Martin N. Eze, 
Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Mr. Sebastian Onyemaobi, Ministry of Interior. Present at the 
occasion were the Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Academic), Prof. A.A. Aderinto; University Librarian, 
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Dr. Helen O. Komolafe-Opadeji; Dean of Students, Prof. A.T.P. Ajuwape and Director, Directorate 
of Public Communication, Mr. O.M. Oladejo. 

 
d. A team from the National Universities Commission (NUC) paid a courtesy visit to the Vice-

Chancellor, Prof. A.I. Olayinka, FAS, on Friday, 02 March, 2018, in his office. The purpose of the 
visit was to see to the needs of government institutions and upgrade its facilities. The team was led 
by Dr. Joshua Atah. Other members of the team were Dr. Jamil Salmi, World Bank and Ms Aisha 
Garba, World Bank. Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Administration), 
Prof E.A. Aiyelari; Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Academic), Prof. A.A. Aderinto; Deputy Vice-
Chancellor (Research, Innovation and Strategic Partnerships), Prof Olanike K. Adeyemo; 
University Librarian, Dr. Helen O. Komolafe-Opadeji; Dean of Students, Prof. A.T.P. Ajuwape; 
Deputy Dean, Student Affairs, Prof I.A. Abiona; Ag. Provost, Prof Obafunke Denloye; Director of 
Special Duties, Prof O.M. Oyewola; Director, Distance Learning Centre, Prof A.O. Aremu; Director, 
Office of International Programmes, Prof A.B. Ekanola; Director, Institute of Peace and Strategic 
Studies, Prof I.O. Albert; Director, Academic Planning Unit, Prof V.O. Okoruwa; Dean, 
Postgraduate School, Prof J.O. Babalola; Dean, Faculty of Education, Prof J.A. Ademokoya; Dean, 
Faculty of Basic Medical Science, Prof O.G. Ademowo; Dean, Faculty of Pharmacy, Prof 
Oluwatoyin A. Odeku; Dean, Faculty of Arts, Prof A. Dasylva; Dean, Faculty of Agriculture, Prof 
A.A. Ladele; Dean, Faculty of Law, Prof A.I. Olatunbosun; Dean, Faculty of The Social Sciences, 
Prof A.S. Jegede; Dean, Faculty of Renewable Natural Resources, Prof J.O. Omitoyin; Dean, 
Faculty of Environmental Design and Management and Dean, Faculty of Technology, Prof K. 
Ogedengbe.    

 
e. The Commander, 671 Nigeria Air Force Detachment Ibadan, Air Commodore R.K. Shittu paid a 

courtesy visit to the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. A.I. Olayinka, FAS, ably represented by the Deputy 
Vice-Chancellor (Administration), Prof. E.A. Aiyelari, on Wednesday, 14 March, 2018, in his office. 
The purpose of the visit was to inform the management about his assumption of duty as the new 
Commandant and to seek collaborations between the University of Ibadan and the 671 Nigeria Air 
Force Detachment Ibadan. He was accompanied by the Matron, Nigeria Air Force Detachment 
Ibadan, Wing Commander B.B. Bolajoko; Detachment Education Officer, Squadron Leader S.I. 
Tahir; Detachment Public Relation Officer, Flying Officer C.E. Francis; Director, Institute for Peace 
and Strategic Studies, University of  Ibadan, Prof. O. Albert and the Head, Department of Political 
Science, Prof. V.A. Isumonah. Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice-Chancellor 
(Research, Innovation and Strategic Partnerships), Prof. Olanike K. Adeyemo; Deputy Dean of 
Students, Prof. Keye Abiona; Director, Office of International Programmes, Prof. A. Ekanola; 
Director of Special Duties, Office of the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. O.M. Oyewola and the Director, 
Directorate of Public Communication, Mr. O.M. Oladejo. 

 
f. The Executive Council of the Advertising Practitioners of Nigeria (APCON) paid a courtesy visit to 

the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. A.I. Olayinka, FAS, ably represented by the Deputy Vice-Chancellor 
(Administration), Prof. E.A. Aiyelari, on Thursday, 15 March, 2018, in his office. The purpose of the 
visit was to brief the Vice-Chancellor of the process of accrediting advertising courses in the 
Department of Communication and Language Arts in the Faculty of Arts, University of Ibadan. The 
team was led by the Acting Registrar, Mrs. Ijedi Iyoha. Other members of the team were Assistant 
Registrar, Mrs. Martha Onyebule; Chief Career and Marketting Officer, Mr. Mike Orji; Team 
Leader, Mr. Sola Akinsiku and Practitioner Zonal Officer, Ibadan, Mr. Jide Olashile. Others were 
the Dean, Faculty of Arts, Prof. A.O. Dasylva, the Acting Head, Department of Communication and 
Language Arts, Dr. O.O. Oyewo, Dr. Olayinka  Egbokhare, Dr. Beatrice A. Lanihun, Dr. Bisi 
Olawuyi, Dr. Ngozi Onyechi and Dr. Francis Amenaghawon. Present at the occasion were the 
University Librarian, Dr. Helen O. Komolafe-Opadeji; Deputy Dean of Students, Prof. Keye Abiona 
and the Director of Academic Planning, Prof. V.O. Okoruwa. 
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g. The Amir (Head) Ahmadiyya Muslim Jamaat, Nigeria, Dr. Mashhud A. Fashola paid a courtesy visit 

to the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. A.I. Olayinka, FAS, ably represented by the Deputy Vice-Chancellor 
(Administration), Prof. E.A. Aiyelari on Friday, 16 March,  2018, in his office. The purpose of the 
visit was to appreciate the efforts of the University management in ensuring peace and harmony 
among the students and staff of the institution. He was accompanied by the General Secretary, 
Ahmadiyya Muslim Jamaat, Nigeria, Mr. Abbass Iromini; Assistant General Secretary II, Missionary 
Misbahudeen Adewale Akinyele; Personal Assistant to the Amir, Missionary Muhyideen Dikko; 
External Auditor, Ahmadiyya Muslim Jamaat, Nigeria, Alhaja I.K. Mustapha; Financial Secretary, 
Alhaji A.G.A. Idris; President, Akinyele Local Government Ibadan circuit, Alhaji Raji Adewale; Vice-
President, Akinyele Local Government Ibadan circuit, Alhaji S.A. Sanni; General Secretary, 
Akinyele Local Government Ibadan circuit, Pa S.A. Kareemllah and Welfare Secretary, Akinyele 
Local Government Ibadan circuit. Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice-Chancellor 
(Administration), Prof. A.A. Aderinto; Dean of Students, Prof. A.T.P. Ajuwape, Director of Special 
Duties, Office of the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. O.M. Oyewola and the Director, Directorate of Public 
Communication, Mr. O.M. Oladejo. 

 
h. A team from the British American Tobacco Nigeria (BATN), paid a courtesy visit to the Vice 

Chancellor, Prof. A.I. Olayinka, FAS, on Wednesday, 21 March, 2018, in his office. The purpose of 
the visit was to inform the Vice Chancellor of the choice of University of Ibadan as one of the few 
Universities chosen to benefit from the project of BATN foundation. The project includes, 
identifying young and dynamic students for capacity building, mentorship and a grant of 5 million 
naira for each beneficiary. The team was led by the General Manager, Mrs. Ololade Johnson-Agiri. 
Other members of the team were Project Manager, Mr. Olusegun Adewale, and Executive 
Assistant, Mrs. Iniomon Chidinma. Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice-Chancellor 
(Administration), Prof. E.A. Aiyelari; University Librarian, Dr. Helen O. Komolafe-Opadeji; Dean of 
Students, Prof. A.T.P. Ajuwape; the Bursar, Mr. M.A. Alatise, ably represented by Mrs. 
Oluwafolakemi Ajayi; Director, Office of the International Programmes, Prof. A.B. Ekanola; 
Director, University Advancement Centre, Mr. A. Adeosun; Communication and Marketing Officer, 
Mrs. Mojirade Omisade and Director, Directorate of Public Communication, Mr. O.M. Oladejo. 

 
i. A team from the Code of Conduct Bureau, Oyo State Office, paid a courtesy visit to the Vice-

Chancellor, Prof. A.I. Olayinka, FAS, ably represented by the Deputy Vice-Chancellor 
(Administration), Prof E.A. Aiyelari on Friday, 23 March, 2018, in his office. The purpose of the visit 
was to intimate the University community of the importance of filing “Asset Declaration Form” 
produced and distributed by Code of Conduct Bureau Office as the official and legal document for 
declaration of asset of all public officers in service. The team was led by the Director, Code of 
Conduct Bureau, Mr. M.O. Atolagbe. Other members of the team were Mr. K.A. Alliu and Mr. J. 
Bolaji Amao. Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Research, Innovation and 
Strategic Partnerships), Prof Olanike K. Adeyemo; Registrar, Mr. I.O. Olukoya; Deputy Dean, 
Student Affairs, Prof I.A. Abiona; Bursar, Mr. M.A. Alatise ably represented by the Deputy Bursar 
(Postgraduate School), Mrs. Oluwafolakemi Ajayi; Deputy Registrar (Legal Unit), Mr. S.O. Ajayi; 
Director, University Advancement Centre, Mr. A. Adeosun and Director, Directorate of Public 
Communication, Mr. O.M. Oladejo.  

 
6. DRIVE WITH CARE 

All motorists are advised to drive with care. Always fasten your seat belts. Do not over speed.  
Observe all road signs and traffic rules as instructed and directed. Do not make or receive phone calls 
while driving. Motorcycle and bicycle riders should put on their crash helmets. Obey traffic signs and 
do not face on coming vehicles on dualised roads such as Oduduwa Road and Chapel Road except 
there is a formal diversion. 
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7. UI FIRE SERVICES CALL LINES 

This is to inform the general public and members of the University community in particular that they 
can reach the University of Ibadan fire station through the following numbers:  
(i)   08126869777 (CUG) 
(ii)    08155545550 
(iii)   07083799991 
(iv)  08140001004 

8. INTRA-CAMPUS TRANSPORT COMMITTEE (ICTC) CONTACT LINES 
The task of evolving an adequate and effective transport system is a collective responsibility.        
For: 
i. Complaints and suggestions on ICTC operations; 
ii. Request for drops/cab hire services for trips within and outside of campus; and 
iii. Information on registration as Okada/Cab operators. 

 
Please, contact the following lines: 
(i) 08075566602    (ii) 08056680847    (iii) 08034114050  

 
9. GENDER MAINSTREAMING OFFICE: CONTACTS FOR ESSENTIAL SERVICES  

Towards ensuring a more efficient and prompt implementation of Gender and Sexual Harassment 
Policy documents, the following telephone lines can be contacted in the event of an emergency: 

 
HELP DESK 
(i) 08034891880   (ii) 07055827204    (iii) 08067960182      (iv) 08143462357 

 
COMPLAINTS LINES 
The following telephone lines and e-mail address can be accessed for lodgment of complaints on 
Gender and Sexual Harassment Issues: 

 
08034891880, 07055827204, 08067960182 or 08143462357 
E-mail: uigenderoffice@gmail.com 

 
10. MULTIDISCIPLINARY CENTRAL RESEARCH LABORATORY (MCRL) 

The following telephone lines and e-mail addresses can be used to contact the MCRL for analyses of 
samples and use of various laboratory equipment: 
 
08030924002, 07046078711 
E-mail: mcrlui@ui.edu.ng. and mcrlabui@ui.edu.ng 
 

11. ANTI-CORRUPTION AND TRANSPARENCY MONITORING COMMITTEE 
The following telephone lines can be accessed to lodge complaints on corruption: 
(i)       08023305155  (ii)  08022912227  (iii) 08033564064 
(iv)     08037013069  (v) 08056180104  (vi) 08036660485 
(vii)    08035049975  (viii) 08023424337  (ix) 08035787042 
(x)     08037811578  (xi) 08055221209 

 
12. SERVICOM MANDATE 

Towards providing the highest quality services, delivered responsibly and cost-effectively by well-
informed professionals who take pride in what they do: The following telephone lines and email 
addresses can be contacted for complaints: 
 

mailto:mcrlabui@ui.edu.ng
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1. Focal Officer, SERVICOM Unit, Central Administration Building, Ground Floor, University of Ibadan 
E-mail: uiservicom@mail.ui.edu.ng 
Phone Number: 08164264364 

 
2. Complaints Desk Officer 

E-mail: servicomdeskofficer@mail.ui.edu.ng 
Phone Number: 08138849258 

 
3. SERVICOM complaint boxes: Drop your complaints in any of our SERVICOM complaint boxes 

available all over the campus. 
 

For further information, visit www.uiservicom.ui.edu.ng 
 
13. WORKS AND MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT: CONTACTS FOR ESSENTIAL SERVICES 

Towards ensuring a more efficient and prompt provision of services and maintenance works, the 
following telephone lines can be contacted in the event of an emergency: 
 

(i)   HELP DESK (Open during office hours only) 
02-8721021 

 
(ii)   ON-GOING CONSTRUCTION WORKS  

08033872822 
08058150919 

 
(iii)   HALLS OF RESIDENCE 

08033269713 
08033941362 

 
(iv)   ELECTRICITY 

08037464435,   08037706090 
08056714554,   08054351062 

 
(v)   WATER SUPPLY 

08023262623 
08055306932 

 
(vi)    GENERAL ENVIRONMENT 

 08052232036, 08030633065, 08030446799 
 

(vii)  DIRECTOR OF WORKS AND MAINTENANCE 
 08055257130 

 
14. UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY MEDICAL SERVICES: EMERGENCY TELEPHONE LINES 

This is to inform members of the University Community that they could contact the University Health 
Service for medical services on emergency, through the under listed telephone lines: 
 
1. Medical Records Office - 02-2910084 
2. Duty Sisters’ Office  - 07043476562 
3.   Medical Social Worker - 02-2910086 

 
15. SPECIALIST CLINICS IN THE UNIVERSITY HEALTH SERVICE (UHS) 

mailto:uiservicom@mail.ui.edu.ng
mailto:servicomdeskofficer@mail.ui.edu.ng
http://www.uiservicom.ui.edu.ng/


PUBLISHED BY THE DIRECTORATE OF PUBLIC COMMUNICATION, OFFICE OF THE VICE-CHANCELLOR Page 8 

 

The University Health Service (UHS) wishes to inform the University community that, as part of its 
comprehensive health services, the following specialist clinics are now available: 
1. Asthma       - Monday  - 1.00p.m. – 3.00p.m. 
2. Orthopeadic      - Tuesday  - 1.00p.m. – 3.00p.m. 
3. Mental Health      - Wednesday  - 8.00a.m. – 1.00p.m. 
4. Hypertension      - Wednesday  - 2.00p.m. – 3.00p.m. 
5. Diabetes      - Wednesday  - 3.00p.m. – 4.00p.m. 
6. Immunization      - Wednesday  - 8.00a.m. – 1.00p.m. 
7. General Surgery  - Tuesday and Friday - 3.00p.m. – 5.00p.m.   
8. Gynaecology      - Monday  - 2.00p.m. – 4.00p.m. 
 
These Clinics are by appointment, after referral by University Health Service (UHS) Doctors. 

 
Kindly note that these Clinics are in addition to the regular Outpatients Clinic, Physiotherapy and 
Optometry Services. 

 
16. MEDICAL EMERGENCY – HELP LINES 

The University Health Service (UHS) wishes to inform the University community that for medical 
Emergencies the following help-lines can be contacted: 
 
a. 08077125099 

b. 07063647510 

c. 02-2910084 

d. 08186740313 

e. 08122244481 

 

For Medical Social Works 

f. 02-2910086 

 
17. COMPLAINTS LINES 

The following telephone lines and e-mail address can be accessed for lodgment of complaints on 
happenings within the University: 
 

 08131009257 or 08154238755 

 complaints@mail.ui.edu.ng 
 

18. CENTRE FOR SOCIAL ORIENTATION (CenSo) HOTLINES DIRECTOR 
08033564064, e-mail: dir_censo@ui.edu.ng 
ANTI-CULTISM CAMPAIGN COMMITTEE 
08074767564, 08030659292, 08032117874, 08023415745 

 
RESEARCH AND INTELLIGENCE UNIT 
08097700767; 08033564064 

 
OMBUDSMAN AND ETHICS UNIT 
07057864981; 08033564064 

 
EDUCATION AND PUBLIC ENLIGHTENMENT UNIT 
08032155435; 08033564064 
 

mailto:dir_censo@ui.edu.ng
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19. CAMPUS SECURITY SERVICE 
Security is our collective responsibility. Report suspicious movements or devices to the Campus 
Security Service. 
 
Telephone Numbers in Emergency Situations: 
Charge Room       Main Gate  Second Gate  The Polytechnic, Ib. Gate       
08033889854   08077549127     08077468750             08077468746                   
08051865795    08033909739  08060420982  08077544778   
08077540445  09057133443      08077543342 

 
Fire Service  International Conference Centre  Ajibode Gate 
08155545550  08077549108     08077544476 
08140001004 
08077544780 

 
 
 

[END] 

 
 
 
 


